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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Tuesday 12/17/19 – Holiday Concert 5:30-7:00 PM 
12/20/19 thru 1/06/20 – Christmas Break NO SCHOOL 
Monday 1/20/20 – Martin Luther King Day NO SCHOOL 
 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Greetings Parents and Students of Oak Run Elementary School, a public Montessori school! 
 
Holiday Concert and Dinner: Mark your calendars for our 1st Annual Holiday Concert and Dinner, Tuesday, 
December 17 from 5:30 - 7:00 pm. The Oak Run Montessori School student choir and band will perform their 
Holiday repretriour. All families and community members are welcome to attend. Deck the Halls! (Please see 
the attached flyer for more details.) 
 
Winter Break: Oak Run School will be on winter break starting Friday, December 20 through Monday, January 
6. Students will return to school on Tuesday, January 7. We wish you all a happy holiday and new year. 
 
Dress Code: The weather has changed and many students are coming to the office to get sweatshirts and dry 
shoes/socks. Please make sure to send your child to school with warm clothes and shoes appropriate for the 
winter weather. Thank you for your attention to this matter.  
 
Lost and Found: Please check the lost and found area by the student bathrooms for your child(ren)’s hats, 
sweatshirts, and jackets. All unclaimed clothing will be donated to the Oak Run Library/Thrift Store if not 
claimed by, Thursday, December 19. 

 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board 
Meetings and School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month in the ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
January 8 and our School Site Council/District Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, December 18 at 3:00 
PM. Both meetings are held in the ORESD Office. 

 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
Week of December 9, 2019 

The rain has finally arrived and so have the puddles and mud.  Please help your child dress for wet weather so 
we can play outside and investigate the changes in our natural environment. 

As we ease into the holiday season, our preschool class is going to make apple-spice ornaments to bring home.  
Here’s the recipe: 

 1 cup ground cinnamon 
 1 cup applesauce 
 1/4 cup white school glue (Elmer’s® works very well) 

Preparing the Dough 
1. Mix ground cinnamon with applesauce and white glue in a large mixing bowl. 
2. If the mixture feels too stiff, add a drop of water. 
3. Knead the clump together and wrap it in some plastic wrap, allowing it to sit for about an hour. 

Working with the Dough 
1. Take some dough and flatten it between two sheets of wax paper using your hands, or a rolling pin. 
2. Make sure the dough isn’t too thin — you’re best bet is to flatten it to 1/2″ or so thick. 
3. Use your cookie cutters to create fun shapes in the dough. 
4. Be sure to punch a hole in the top of each shape with a pencil, or press a paperclip in the back of the 

ornament while still wet to act as a hanger. 

Drying or Baking the Ornaments 
1. Once you have a few ornaments ready, place them on a cookie sheet. 
2. You can either let them dry naturally over a period of 3 to 5 days, or you can bake them in an oven 

(adult assistance required!) at 200 degrees for about 2 hours (making sure you flip them halfway 
through). 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

Greetings, 

When you walk in the rain, you make all kinds of discoveries. You can see animal prints in the mud, discover 
insects coming to the surface, and quietly view the creatures that emerge from the woods when the world is 
quiet. Please make sure students have the appropriate attire: boots and a rain jacket with a hood, to keep us 
warm and dry!  

~Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Hello from Upper El! 

Guess what? We’ve set a class-wide goal to know all of our multiplication facts from 1-12 by the Winter 

Break. We figured out that we had 14 days between when we got back from Thanksgiving and when we 

went away again, so if each student studied roughly one number per day, we’d have all twelve sets—the 

Twelve Multiples of Christmas, if you will. 

We’ve also begun to write in special formats! We wrote a compare/contrast essay about details from 

our Thanksgiving break, and we did an opinion essay about our varying beliefs in Santa. We’re also 

starting to raise our rhyming awareness and vocabulary with a new thesaurus, so that with much time 

and thought, we can improve our poetry. 

Ask your child: 

“Which numbers do you know? ,” and then ask “What’s __ times __?” 

Ask them if they’d like to clap through a set of numbers with you. 

“Can you sing the song Dona Nobis Pacem [DOE-nah NO-beese PAW-chem]? What language is it in 

[Latin] and what does it mean [Bring us peace]?” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 
  

          You should have received the following note:  
December 17, as part of our Holiday Concert 5:30-7:30pm, my class will be hosting the potato bar dinner (with 
coffee/cocoa/cookies dessert) as a fundraiser for our 8th grade trip. The cost is $5 per potato or $20 for a 
family; donation jar for dessert. I am looking for people to commit to the following (add names and return!): 
Serving/staffing food:_________________    Helping clean up: _____________________ 
PLEASE let us know if you can help. Parent Club is helping front groceries for the meal, but we'll accept 
donations of homemade chili, cookies, cocoa mix and coffee. 
 

          On a different note, students voted to do a class Secret Santa gift exchange, in which they bring 1 gift for 
1 student (max $5; can be homemade!) next week. 
 

          In class, we are wrapping up our unit on the solar system, reflecting on balancing technology in our lives, 
writing compare-contrast essays, continuing our study of Rome, and bringing home 1 sheet of math Monday 
through Thursday. Don't forget to keep reading your book report book for the "book tree" assignment 
due January 17!  We enjoyed finding differences between the book and the 2004 movie version of Wrinkle in 
Time, and considered aspects that give us mood, tone, character traits, et cetera. Before break, we'll examine 
similar things about Raisin in the Sun.  
 

          We made an ornament this week, decorated the class tree, and look forward to our Holiday Concert and 
spending extra time with family soon.  
 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns!   
 
Blessings, 
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
Hello Oak Run families!  
 
It's almost Christmas and we have been busy crafting this week in share! Making gifts, ornaments, and 
decorations! 
 
Have a great weekend.  

 
~ Ms. Leah 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Greetings,  

This month in Garden Club, we’re putting our beds to bed for the winter. Fall leaves make greasy mulch and 
when they break down, essential nutrients for our Spring garden.  
 
We are also celebrating our first harvest from the greenhouse: lettuce and baby bok choy that our school chef, 
Diana, will use in soups, salads and stir fry’s.  
 

~ Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 

 
  

 
 

Did you know that fourth graders, who participate in the Every Kid Outdoors program, are eligible for a free 
Christmas tree permit?  The Every Kid Outdoors program introduces 4th graders to the public lands in their own 
backyards and beyond.  To receive a free Christmas tree permit, 4th graders with the help of their parents, need to 
visit the website www.everykidoutdoors.gov and follow the steps to obtain their pass. Once complete, they can 
download and print their pass.   
 

Teachers may also visit the website and download lesson plans to complete with their 4th grade students and print 
passes for them.  Fourth graders must then accompany a parent to any Shasta-Trinity National Forest office in order 
to receive their free Christmas Tree permit. 
 

Permits may be purchased through mail or by going to the Shasta-Trinity National Forest Headquarters off of Avtech 
Parkway, Shasta Lake Ranger Station in Mountain Gate, Mt. Shasta Ranger Station, McCloud Ranger Station 
Weaverville Ranger Station, Harrison Gulch Ranger Station, and Hayfork Ranger Station. 
 

Please go to www.fs.usda.gov/stnf for more information or call (530) 226-2500. 
 

INTERESTING FACT:  Did you know that the Christmas Tree that will be placed at the Sacramento Capitol came out of 
the Shasta County from the  Latour Mountain Demonstration Forest (located between Shingletown and 
Whitmore). Article link 
 

ATTENTION 4th GRADE PARENTS 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Nicole Sabah  Project SHARE Coordinator nsabah@shastacoe.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 

 


